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THE NINTH CONSTITUTIONAL AKENDIIIEHT 

After what was officially described as six days of heated 
debate in the National Assembly, in early December 1992, 
amendments to TanzaniaPs constitution were agreed. The Ninth 
Constitutional Amendment Bill which was eventually passed has 
cleared the way for a separation of powers between the 
Executive, the Judiciary and the Parliament. The Legislature 
was given power to impeach the President of the United 
Republic but came under considerable pressure from MP's on two 
points. 

Firstly, many wemJbers opposed a provision which gave the 
President the right to dismiss the National Assembly at any 
point - something they regarded as undemocratic. They 
suggested that this should only happen when elections were 
due. 

Even more controversial was the decision by the Government 
to shelve a provision on the election of a Vice-President of 
Tanzania. The Prime Minister insisted on what was described as 
this 'sensitive issue' being postponed for 24 months because 
wore time was needed for study. 

Former Prime Minister Joseph Wasioba warned that failure to 
see the Union (of Tanganyika and Zanzibar) in the context of 
the historical relations between the two sides could destroy 
the Union. He said that historical relations between the 
people of the two sides should be central when amendments to 
the Constitution were being considered. Some MPns had wanted 
the President to have a sunning mate Vice-President but the 
Prime Minister pointed out that the President would be 
directly elected by the people. Under the present system, if 
the President is a citizen of Zanzibar then the First Vice- 
president must come from the mainland. 

Referring to a number of inconsistencies in the 
Constitution the Prime Minister said that an expert team had 
been appointed to look into these. Once its report was ready 
it would be fully discussed. 

NIGH mmISSIOPSIW EWS TME BACP(eROUWD 

At the Annual General meeting of the Britain - Tanzania 
Society on October 15 l992 Tanzanian High Commissioner in 
London, Ali Mchumo, explained comprehensively the background 
to what he described as the momentous changes taking place in 
Tanzania: 

An Island of Peace 

- Tanzania had remained an enviable island of peace and 
stability in a troubled continent, he said. Thanks to the good 
political leadership which had always been guided by a sense 
of social justice and thanks also to the sense of political 
maturity and tolerance of the Tanzanian people. "We have had 
incidents of 'industrial unrest' by doctors and nurses but 
this was under control1*. 



On the Political Front 

"Our move from a one party to a multiparty system was not 
due to pressure from outside as is reportedly the case 
elsewhere. I do not need to go into the theoretical arguments 
about democracy, but I believe we were spared such external 
pressure for two reasons - one: our one party system was 
fairly democratic and very different from the East European 
model as we had free elections regularly; and two: our human 
rights record is comparable to that of any other democratic 
state. Of course we were also influenced by events else where, 
but that is different from pressure. 

We believe the essentials of democracy are universal, free 
elections, accountability of the government to the people, 
freedom of expression, respect for the Rule of Law etc. but 
that the format under which such democratic essentials are 
implemented can vary from country to country depending on the 
history and culture of the country concerned. 
- As you know, we became a one Party System as a historical 
consequence of our political development and not as a result 
of an ideological commitment to the one party system. 

Society Bas Changed 

But our Society has changed from what it was in 1965 to the 
present. We have more people now than in 1965 and the level of 
exposure to education among the people has increased. We have 
more complex social and economic problems and naturally 
therefore you may not have the same level of consensus that 
obtained 30 years ago on how such problems ought to be solved. 
Events happening in Eastern Europe and elsewhere in Africa 
also had an impact on our people. 

It was with such a background that Mwalimu and the Party in 
February 1990 encouraged the debate on a multiparty system and 
in February 1991 President Mwinyi appointed the Nyalali 
Commission to coordinate the debate and collate people's views 
on whether to remain one party or to go multiparty. 

The Commission found out that, of 36 000 people they heard 
from, 80% preferred a continuation of the one party system and 
only 25% wanted a multiparty system. Because this was not a 
referendum, Myalali recomended a move to a multiparty system, 
and the Party and Government accepted this recommendation. 

lJny did the Party and Government accept this recommendation 
for a multiparty system despite the fact that it had only 20% 
support? The answer is that reality had to be accepted, that 
society had changed, that there were people, though a 
minority, who wanted a change and that to deny the demand of 
such a minority might be a cause of instability because that 
minority would continue to agitate for change and the state 
would have to use force to suppress them. 

CCM itself has been based on a democratic tradition and has 
always responded to demands for greater democracy (in 1981 and 



1984) and since the demand for multiparty was for greater 
democracy, it was in order to accept it. 

It was felt that this was the opportune time to initiate 
such a change when the Party still commanded the respect of 
the majority of the people so that the changes could be 
properly managed otherwise chaos would dominate the political 
scene as had happened elsewhere. 

The Conditions 

So the NyaPali Report was presented in December 1991 and 
endorsed by a Party Congress in February P992 but it was 
emphasized that the political pasties had to fulfil certain 
conditions that would ensure the preservation of peace, 
stability and unity in the country. 

In April 1992 Parliament met to give legislative force to 
the political changes accepted by the Party : 

(i) The Constitution was amended to remove the articles 
which declared Tanzania a one Party State and which gave CCM a 
monopoly of political power and supremacy. 

(ii) The Registration of Political Parties Act was enacted - it provided conditions by which Political 
parties could be registered; parties had to 
be national in scope and to cover h t h  mainland 
and Zanzibar 

- they should not be based on tribal, regional 
ethnic, religious or gender ideologies 

- they should have at least 200 me&ers from each of 
at least B0 regions (8 mainland, 1 Pemba and 
1 Zanzibar) 

It provides for a Registrar of Political Parties under the 
Prime Minister's Office; for a two-stage registration process 
(provisional registration where a name, manifesto and 
provisional leadership is reqired; final registration after 6 
months when the required wuraber of meanlaers have been 
achieved). Parties can address rallies after provisional 
registration but can only participate in eleetians after final 
registration. 

(iii) WPnendment to the Elections Act to provide for new 
election procedures and the appoi~atment, composition and 
powers of a new Electoral Comission 

(iv) Transitional legislation to validate the existing 
political structure; the CCH government duly elected in 1990 
to remain until the next general election. 

Present Situation 

The Registration of Political Parties Act came into effect 
on 1 July 1992 and since then nearly 20 political groups have 
acquired provisional registration. 

mospcts for the m t m e  

The multiplicity of small parties Tay be a cause for 
instability, not necessarily violent but ~t could bring about 



unstable coalition governments - the "Italian Syndrome". 
We have to be aware that having many parties by itself is 

not a guarantee of democracy. Zaire has over 60 parties but it 
may not be more democratic than the UK with few parties. What 
matters is how people are involved in freely taking decisions 
on matters affecting their lives. Thus, in addition to 
allowing the formation of political parties, we have to 
emphasize the existence of free and viable civic organisations 
like local governments, Trade Unions and other mass 
organisations. 

We need to consolidate a new political culture of tolerance 
among differing political ideologies so that people may differ 
without resorting to physical street fighting. You take such a 
culture here in the U.K. for granted but we have to make 
special efforts to inculcate it into people's thinking and 
behaviour. The concept of a "'loyal oppositjon" is still a 
distant idea. 

There is a challenge to prevent parties from sliding into 
ethnic, religious or tribal orientation in practice even if in 
theory they appear national. 

We have to remind ourselves that having a multiparty system 
by itself is not a panacea for our economic and other problems 
and that we still have to work harder and better to make the 
economy deliver. By the same token, those of our overseas 
friends who wish Tanzania democracy well, have to assist us 
economically so that our people can see that the new political 
system can meet their expectations. 

Finally, there is understandable international concern for 
there to be democracy in all countries. Indeed, in the aid 
policy of many developed countries, democracy and human rights 
have become essential prerequisites, if not conditionalities, 
for a country to qualify for assistance. The time has now come 
when the need for democracy and social justice within 
countries must be matched by the pressure for democracy and 
social justice between countries. 

Answering questions, the High Commissioner said that 
Tanzania would be using the 'first past the postr system in 
its elections. So far not many differences had been revealed 
between the policies of the CCM and those of the other parties 
although none of the new parties were to the left of the CCM 
in ideology. 

At the CCM leadership elections in Dodoma on December 20th 
President Mwinyi obtained 1,311 votes out of 1,340 cast to 
retain his Chairmanship of the Party. Zanzibar President Amour 
got 1,296  votes out of 1,318 and was elected Vice-Chairman. 70 
members (out of 292 candidates) were elected to the Party's 
National Executive Cornittee (MEC) which had previously had 
150 merbers, Party Vice-chairman Rashidi Kawawa announced his 
resignation, after more than 40 years in politics, 'because of 
age and poor health? President Mwinyi asked him not to build 
a fence round his house "because we want 



to continue drawing from your pot of wisdom". 
The following day the NEC elected the Party's 19-member 

Central Committee which now includes Messrs. Norace Kolimba 
(Secretary General), Paul Bomani (Treasurer), Kingunge 
NBgombale Mwiru (Publicity Secretary), Cleopa Msuya, Sebastian 
Chale, Pius Msekwa, Mustafa Nyang8anyi, ldris Wakil and Ben 
Mkapa. 

Former Foreign Minister Oscar Kamlwna finally returned to 
Tanzania after 25 years in exile on Septenher 5th- The 
Government bad earlier announced that it would allow him into 
the country for three months during which time he would have 
to clear the question of his citizenship. He travelled on a 
United Nations document issued by the British authorities. He 
arrived smiling, with his daughter Neema, and was apparently, 
surprised at the number of people at the airport to welcome 
him. 

But his appearance, according to 'Africa Events8, grey- 
haired and overweight, was a shock to Tanzanians #who 
remembered him as the debonair and j a u n t y  side-kick of 
Nyerere, whose distinctive hair style was copied by the 
dashing young men of the time. His press conferences have 
revealed him as out of touch and preoccupied with settling old 
scores. ' 

Wblilliows in foreign S". 

Addressing a public rally of his party ( T A D m )  in Dar es 
Salaam on November 21 he alleged that Mwalimu Nyerere, former 
66M Vice Chairman Rashidi Kawawa and Ambassador Amfr Jawai had 
Bmillions o f  money deposited in foreign banks" He claimed 
that i f  the money was retur%:ed to T a n z a n i a  the c o u n t r y  would 
not require to borrow again for the next ten years. For 
failing to support. his allegations with any written evidence 
some people attending the rally complained that "Kambona 
arnekwishatuacha kwenye mataa," 

Mwalimu Nyerere later denied KaHn&iona% sajlegations and 
challenged him to produce evidence. He told reporters that 
Ma&onaPs utterances at his mass rally constituted a breach 
o f  the law. Mwalimu declared before the press that he doesn't 
have a penny abroad. 

Later, Ka&ona was required by the lawyers of the three 
leaders to produce, within fifteen days from December 8 0 ,  
evidence to support his allegations. The letter from the 
lawyers demanded an apology. If Kaanbna failed to 
substantiate his claims he was threatened with legal action. 

@.The Break wi;l;P1 Nyerere 

The Dar es Salaam 'Expressy published, two weeks after his 
return, a Lengthy interview i.n which Kambsona gave his version 
of the main reason why he broke his political partnership with 
Nyerere, It was because of Mwalimu's glorification of Mao Tse 



Tung, he said. On his return from a visit abroad, Nyerere had 
wanted to appoint him Minister of Rural Development to 
establish the kind of communal farming that Mwalimu had seen 
in China. Kambona refused the offer of the post and was not 
offered another one. "Why did you not just become a back 
bencher in Parliament. Why did you go to England?" "In order 
not to create instability. I had a large following especially 
among the youth. I had to make a statement that I had resigned 
because of ill health". Kambona also indicated in the 
interview that he was opposed to Nyerere on a number of other 
issues including the One Party State. He also answered a 
question about what he had been doing in London these past 
years. "1 did business. I used to go to the Arab countries. 
But this did not last.. . . . I then depended on income support 
in Britain. Every Tuesday you take your book to the Post 
Off ice". 

The Arnay Mutiny 

Asked in an interview in the 'Business Times' why he had 
handed back power to Nyerere after the 1964 army mutiny he 
replied that it was because he believed that a leader must be 
elected by the people and Nyerere had been elected. Kambona, 
who was Minister of Defence at the time when Myerere 
disappeared temporarily from the scene, said that he had been 
asked by foreign embassies and also by Mzee Jomo Kenyatta 
whether he was going to seize power. No, he had replied, it 
was his duty to see that the country remained peaceful. 

Are you still friends with Nyerere?" "I think that Nyerere 
is still my friend. We had no personal differences. Our 
differences were political. He believes in nationalisation and 
in the control of the economy.. , . I believe that the economy 
must be free,. . .when my party is registered we will bury the 
Arusha Declaration". 

#Stop Blowing Your Trmpet8 

An irate reader of the Wusiness Times', Balinagwe 
Mwambungu, found what he described as Pall this mudslinging 
against our leader and father' too much to bear. He wrote, in 
a prominently displayed letter to the editor: ' Kambona , 
history has recorded that you were at one time involved in a 
plot to overthrow the Government of Tanzania by force of arms 
- ready to spill the innocent blood of the very people you 
profess to love. Deep in your heart you know that you did us 
wrong. Your vaulting ambition to rule would have led this 
country into chaos.. . .If Tanzania was under a tyrant, as you 
claim, and the Arusha Declaration oppressive (why did you have 
to) go into exile? (Are you) a shepherd that runs away when a 
wolf attacks the flock? I admire leaders who, despite the 
country's poverty, refused to let anyone die of hunger. 
Acquaint yourself with the realities prevailing in the rural 
areas before unveiling the London-made Tanzania Democratic 
Alliance. Tanzania is a vibrant nation holding itself in 
esteem. It has a glorious history ... I call you a hypocrite 



because you were the one who led the massive rally that 
demonstrated in s u p p r t  of the Arusha Declaration two days 
after its announcement on Sunday February 5th 1967. Remember? 
You wore a white 'chou en Pai' and had a megaphone in your 
hand and your voice went hoarse because of the singing and 
dancing, I was  these..... 

More t h a n  one m i l l i o n  people have joined the CCM Party 
since the multi-party democracy was adopted %as& year, 
announced Party Secretary General Horaee Kolimba addressing a 
huge r a l  Ly in Mkwsra - Daily News, 

The 'Business Timest published an 8-page supplement on 
October 30 outlining the personalities and policies of 
fourteen of the 20 parties psavisionally registered. Three o f  
the parties - I d ? D ,  C W F m  and the NCCR were expected to wove 
on to full registration in the near future. 

Mr Edvin Mtei o f  CHABSEMA eraphasised encouragement of large 
and small scale farmers through sustained provision of 
resources, inputs and training. He also said that if his party 
were elected to power they would abolish the move of 
government headquarters to Dodoma. He said the move was too 
costly fa r  the nation, 

C h i e f  Fundikirads UMD party favours the restoration of the 
nlne pxe-independence provinces each with an elected governor 
and parlfdment, something which his csitlcs say would destroy 
the unity of the nation, 

Party politics returned to Zanzibar with a bang according 
to # A f r i c a  Events" W h e n  the Civic United Front (CUP) held ~ t s  
first rally, #nothing like at had been seen in the isles since 
the late 1950*s, rith a ra  esserb ly  of some 1 2 , 0 0 0  apparently 
committed suppartars% The CUFF" vice-chairman is famer 
Zanzibar Chief Minister Seif Shariff Hamad who is still being 
charged with a c r i m i n a l  offence involving confidential 
security ducurents, 

The Rev, Christ~phes Mtikila, described as 'the firebrand 
leader of the Democratic PastyB i s  serving a nine month jail 
sentence after being charged with holding an illegal political 
rally, 

The new parties will be able to take part in local 
government ebectaons on October 31, 1993, The next 
Presidential election is due in 1995, 

One of the main topics of discussion in Dar es Salaam at 
presenk is the subject of indigenisation i.e, assistance %or 
African inhabitants to enable them to compete with non- 
indigenous people (mostly Asians) in business and other 
sphek-es. 

Retired President, Mwaiimu Nyerere, has made his views 
very clear, Addressing a press conference at his Msasani 
residence on Deceslber 2nd he warned that the current attempts 
to categorise Wananehi into indigenous people and others would 



wreck national unity. He said that the ?gimick9 was being 
used to sell the idea of privatisation but it smacked of 
racism and would lead to tribal and religious divisions, 

He went on to associate privatisation with Thatcherism and 
Reaganomics and said that the Government sho~~Pd find other 
means to sell the policy. Mwalimu said that such alien 
policies had brought turmoil in Britain and the United States 
which were now in serious economic trouble. 

On political pluralism Mwalimu expressed disappointment 
over the failure by any of the new political parties to 
articulate their policies which showed lack of seriousness. 
Having too many parties amounts to having none, he said. "I 
would be happy if Tanzania had two or three serious parties 
and, as a Tanzanian, I would support all of themm. He 
maintained, however, that he was a socialist and would only be 
a member of a socialist party. 

He said the policies of any party or nation should not be 
secret. He stressed that CCM and all the other parties must 
say openly what they stand for, so as to give voters 
confidence. 

The Government is to lay off 10,000 workers before the end 
of this financial year under a manpower retrenchment 
programme. Minister of State in the President's Office (Civil 
Service), Fatma Said Ali, said, on October 28th that the 
employees, whose list had already been compiled, were from 55 
years old and above. To ensure that the exercise would go 
smoothly, the Minister said, a special cowmittee would be 
established to take charge of the task. However, in some 
Government departments, new workers would be employed to fill 
vacant positions. She cited the Ministry of Education which 
has a shortage of 16,000 teachers and the Ministry of Health. 
The Minister said that under the second phase, some 28,000 
would be laid off . These would comprise drunkards, the lazy, 
negligent, incompetent, the sick, unfaithful and uncomitted 
persons. 

Power supply in the country is likely to stabilise in the 
next four months following serious power cuts which damaged 
industry in September and October in Dar es Salaam. There have 
been improvements of water intake at the Mtera Dam and a 
donors8 commitment to finance importation of gas turbines with 
the capacity to generate 60 megawatts. There has been a 
gradual improvement in water level at the dam, following heavy 
rains which fell in November. Donor agencies have expressed 
concern, however, over TANESCO's outstanding debts and have 
called for drastic measures to ensure that payment is made 
for electricity. TANESCO's main debtors are the Government 
(mainland) and the Government of Zanzibar which owe them Shs 
2.2bn/- and Shs 1.3bn/- respectively. 



COnlPETITION IN ING 

Following the publication of the Arusha Declaration on 29th 
January 1967 the foreign banks hitherto operating in Tanzania 
were nationalised and responsibility for commercial banking 
vested in the National Bank of Comeerce on the mainland and 
the People's Bank of Zanzibar on the islands of Unguja and 
Pemba. In June 9967 the National Bank of Commerce operated 
from 35 branches and total deposits amounted to shs. 763 
million. By June 1991 there was a network of 198 branches and 
239 mobile offices accepting three times the volume of 
deposits in real terns. Growth of this dimension was in itself 
a remarkable achievement, h t  it was accompanied by serious 
and growing defects, which considerably reduced the bank8s 
ability to meet the demands made upon it for the purposes of 
economic recovery and development. 

The first problem was in part a result of the bank" own 
phenomenal growth. While lending in the private sector (14% of 
the total loan portfolio) was well managed, private deposit 
banking procedures developed in the days of small scale 
banking proved unable to meet the needs of a rapidly growing 
and increasingly moneterised population. The result has been 
growing delays, poor customer performance, inadequate internal 
controls and an increased resort by the public to cash 
transactions. There are in addition special problems arising 
from the parlous state of the telephone system, which affects 
comunications with branches using telex or fax, and postal 
delays caused by the unreliability of the overstretched air 
services, It is clear that there is in the imediate future no 
perfect answer to the problem of organisation. Nevertheless, 
it is believed that the introduction of computerisation 
cobined with measures to improve staff skills and attitudes 
could greatly improve standards of performance, 

The tribulations of the commercial banks have, however, 
been compounded by circumstances beyond their control. Their 
role as an engine of development by financing economic 
enterprises has always been acknowledged, but the autonomy of 
the banks in deciding on the comercial justification for 
loans has been seriously restricted by the Government and the 
Party, who from time to time have insisted on loan facilities 
in loss making circumstances. The result has been the 
accumulation of bad debts which, in the case of the National 
Bank of Comerce, amounted in December 1989 to shs 68,500 
million. This access to loan finance for loss making 
parastatals, crop marketing boards and cooperative unions has 
acted upon these bodies as a disincentive to putting their own 
houses in order. Ss far as the National Bank of Comerce was 
concerned it has had the result that the bank was only saved 
from insolvency by the intervention of the Bank of Tanzania. 
Money creation for such purposes is a serious cause of 
inflation. Moreover, since the parastatals, cooperative unions 
and crop marketing bards accounted for 86% of outstanding 
bank credit, the bank's ability to meet the needs of growth in 
the private sector was severely limited, 

In July 1988 President Mwinyi established a Presidential 



Commission of Enquiry into the Monetary and Banking System of 
Tanzania. The Commission, working under the chairmanship of 
Mr. @.N. Nyirabu, a former Governor of the Bank of Tanzania, 
submitted its final report on 19th July 1990. The report, 
which, unhappily, has not yet been published, was wide-ranging 
and covered the entire financial sector. Since the future 
performance of the banks depended on Government policy with 
respect to the crop marketing boards among other changes 
external to .the banks themselves, the Comission did not 
hesitate to offer advice in these areas also. Above all, the 
Commission called for a reconsideration of the role of 
Government in economic affairs. It recognised the Government's 
overriding responsibility by the passage of laws and the 
provision of the institutional framework to determine the 
general character and direction of econoaic activity, but 
having set up the machinery and decided on the broad lines of 
policy it was the duty of Government to leave commercial 
decisions to the banks and other financial institutions each 
in their own allotted spheres o f  activity. 

The Commission recognised that the commercial banks could 
rnot operate effectively as engines of development so long as 
their l o a n  portfolios remained encumbered by a very large 
volume of nora-performing credits. Fullowi.r.ng the Commission8s 
advice, a Loans and Advances Realisation Trust ( M T )  endowed 
with powers as receiver and Piquidatar has been set up and all 
such loans, including assets lodged with the hanks as 
collateral, have been transferred to it. 
Outstanding among the numerous recommendations of t h e  

Cvrnmlssion was their belief in the benign influence that 
ccrnpet i t ion could have on the standards of performance o f  the 
c:cinm~:rciai banks and other financial institutions. This 
opinion was shared by the Government and resulted in the 
enactment of the Banking and Financial Institutions A c t  1991, 
This Act empowered the Bank of Tanzania to license s n y  bank, 
including a foreign or joint venture bank, subject to the 
fulfilment of certain conditions, to operate in Tanzania. So 
far, only the Standard Chartered Bank has been thus licensed, 
though other applications are believed to be in the pipeline, 
It is understood that Standard Chartered was intending to 
begin operations i n  1993 and that its operations for the time 
being would be confined to Dar es Salaam. Provision has also 
been made in the 1991 A c t  for foreign banks not intending to 
transact business with Tanzania to open representative 
offices, Hitherto only the Equator Bank has been authorised by 
the Bank of Tanzania under this provision. A decision on the 
recom~~endation of the Comission to divide the National Bank 
of Comerce into three separate banks is understood to be in 
abeyance. 

Owing to the overriding importance to Tanzania of the 
export drive, the Commission looks to the competing commercial 
banks to improve their procedures and to be innovative in 
their response to the needs of exporters. To this end they 
advise that the commercial banks should be allowed to hold 
portfolios of foreign exchange and be recognised dealers on 
behalf of exporters. 



It is hardly surprising that far-reaching changes of the 
kind recornended by the Commission are taking some time to 
implement. They are, however, of critical importance to the 
country as it struggles to surmount the daunting difficulties 
of economic regeneration, While it is unlikely that the 
recommendations of the Commission will be carried out in every 
detail, it has certainly performed a great service in its 
analysis of the serious problems affecting the financial 
institutions of Tanzania, The changes now in train are being 
supported by a World Bank Financial Sector Adjustment Credit, 

3. Roger Carter 

Presidenowinyi swore-in nn October 21 Professor Sarungi - 
the new Minister for Comtanai cati  ons and TransparL Jackson 
Makwetta - Minister for Agriculture, Livestock Development and 
Cooperatives and Amran Mayagila - Minister for Health; Juma 
Hamad Omar became Depu:y Minister for Defence and National 
Service, DitopiPe Mzuzurl, Deputy Minister of Communications 
and Transprt, and S P Makame Deputy Finance Minister. 

President Nwinyi received on November 12, 1992 a report by 
the Comission on Land which had been formed two years ago. 
The report was presented to the President by the dJommissionPs 
chairman, Professor Shivji at bkulu, Dar es Salaam, The report 
will be studied by the Government before being made publie, 

S KENYA BEE23 FKOM DUTY 

Beer imported from Kenya is no l onqe r  subject to import and 
excise duties. However, this ncve has caused some concern, 
Demand for locally produced 'Safarir and VilsnerQeers has 
gone down rapidly and border regions are said to be flooded 
with foreign beer, Beer from Kenya is now selling at Shs 115 
per bttPe in these border areas compared with Shs 3 5 0  before, 
to the detriment of Tanzanian beers which are selling at Shs 
300 - Business Times. 

Private businessmen are now being allowed to purchase 
cotton directly from growers, When the move was first 
announced there were strong protests from MP's and, as a 
result, the Government agreed to rescind the decision, NOW, 
the Government has allowed businssmen to purchase cotton in 
areas where cooperatives fail to secure bank loans. 

Both France and the United States have recently praised 
Tanzania publicly for her efforts to bring peace in Rwanda. 



The official a-eporl on the recent ' I , o d e s t a r  E x e r c i s e '  i n  
which a 'Japanese f o r c e '  was l a n d e d  a t  Dar e s  S a d a m  was 
designed to test the arrangements f o r  t h e  defence o f  the city 
against enemy attack. The quality of t he  ' b l a c k o u t '  w a s  T I P . I J C ~  

criticised. 'Landings occurred at. Msasani Beach b u t  the 
failure of t h e  Sea View air raid siren to sound the alarm 
caused deiay in the m b i l i s i n g  of residents in t h a t  suburb and 
there would have been naany casual ties. I t  has since been 
traced to the last minute intrusion of a swarm of b e e s  in the 
actuating mechanism, and steps have been taken to prevent a 
recurrence. The arrival o f  louder sirens, which Rave been on 
order for some tirne, w i l l  increase the effectiveness o f  t h e  
alarm - Tanganyika Standard. January 29, 1943. 

A public meeting under the chairmanship o f  M r  J F Anderson 
M . L . C . ,  was held in Arusha on January 20. Ht was the largest 
gathering of planters and farmers since the war started - 75 
being present, representing every branch of agricultural 
production in the Northern Province. The meeting was the 
outcome o f  frustration and bewilderment among these employers 
of labour. 

The following resolution was gassed unanimusly: 'Be i t  
resolved that this meeting condemns the p r i n c i p l e  of 
G o v e r m e n t  m k i n g  revenue out of the Territory's present 
urgent need of conscript labour which should be delivered b y  
m v e r n m e n t  when required at nett cost w i t h o u t  addition of any 
overhead or 'hidden' charges. Furthermre, accommdation i n  
rest camps en route should be provided as a p u b l i c  service'. 

The following specimen schedule was appended w h i c h  was 
considered as the reasonable charges that m i g h t  be incurred 
in ibis connection. 

S h s .  C t  s 
Medical 1 OO 

1 week's feeding prior to transportation I 40 
Transport from and to h d o m a  
38  labourers per lorry at 75 cts per mile 12 0 0 
3 days food en route 0 6 0 
BIanke t s  6 0 0 

Originrally Government sent a notice to f a r m e r s  informing 
them that conscripts would be available at a charge o f  Shs $0 
per head for 7-9 m n t h s .  M r  A n d e r s o n  telegraphed a p r o t e s t  to 
G v e r m e n t  whereupon this charge was r e d u c e d  to S h s .  40 p e r  
h e a d  - Tanganyika Standard, January 25 ,  1943.. 



SERICXJS EAR D'4W.m 

The most serious earthquake Tanganyika has experienced for 
many years has wrecked numerous buildings and a Roman Catholic 
mission in a remote part of South West Tanzania - the Songea 
District. There were no casualties but the damage to buildings 
was estimated at E3000 - London Times, November 9 1942. 

m DAY - T 

The celebration of Red Army Day in Tanganyika took the form 
of a parade in which service units, the Police and others took 
part. Twin flagstaffs flew the British and Russian ernblems. 
Some of the African population appeared to be taken aback by 
the resemblance of the uniforms of one military unit to those 
of the German Askari o f  1914 - shorts below the knee, khaki 
puttees and sunflaps down the back. Tanganyika Standard. March 
5 1943. 

(Extracts from a Diary) 

At Dar es S a l a m  airport on November 5th 1992 everything 
could not have been s m o t h e r .  Pleasant atmosphere, changing 
the money, finding a taxi and so on. Straight out to Buguruni, 
and under a mango tree I found the house I was looking for. In 
fact, every house was under a mango tree. 

As I carried my bag across, all the little boys and girls 
as they passed said 'Shikmu!' (I clasp your feet), to which 1 
answered 'firahaba' (Thankyou). When I w as here twenty - e  ighi 
years ago, I was the one who used to say S h i k m u ,  but then I 
d i d n ' t  have a long grey beard. 

On November 6th I woke up at 4 . 3 0  a.m. and listened for 
some sort of sound which might indicate that the driver had 
come to take m e  to the bus for Kindwiti, But i t  seems that he 
has a wife somewhere far away and was not expected to come 
until the following morning. 

The next day I woke a t  5 a.m. and went with the driver to 
the bus. I got a seat, which was just as well because I sat in 
I t  for the next eight and half hours! The seat was 
comfortable, but the bus was inclined to jump up and down 
because the road did. W e  stopped, after possibly two hours, 
when there was a very loud mechanical noise. I think that the 
prop shaft came off and rattled along the road. People got out 
of the bus and someone had a very large h m e r .  Anyway after 
about twenty minutes te bus continued i ts b u q i n g  southward. 
In fact i t  is about 120 miles to Utete and the journey cost 
1000 shillings. M e n  w e  got there, I jumped out of the bus 
with great relief and contemplated how to get across the 
river. I t  was probably less than half a kilometre wide at the 
time and I jumped into a canoe, which seemed to be quite solid 
and safe. I thought I could probably make i t  to the other 
side. I landed and asked which way to Kindwitwi and someone 



with a bicycle offered to show me. When w e  got to the top of 
the slope he indicated that I should get onto the carrier of 
the bicycle which I did. Although this was possibly better 
than walking, i t  was also very precarious since there were no 
foot rests and I had m y  briefcase (which was all I had) 
balanced in front of me. After a kilometre of hard pedalling, 
w e  found someone else w h o  was walking to Kindwi twi and I was 
handed over to this new guide. W e  walked on in silence and 
heat, and, after probably no more than another 3 kilometres, 
w e  got to the village. 

W e  went straight up to Canon Robin Lanthurn's house and 
there he was, sitting in the seat which apparently he always 
occupies, in his room in his house. H e  was having tea and the 
first t h i n g  I did was drink tea, until I had used all the hot 
water, which must have been about five cups. H e  has a system 
of using a strainer and pouring the hot water over the tea. I t  
makes a surprisingly successful cup. Perhaps i t  was because he 
was using what must have been a fairly strong Tanzanian tea. 
W e  h a d  Banded at 2.30 p.m. and 1 got to the village at about 
3.20 p . m . ,  which Robin seemed to think was a bit slow. 

I was shown a room; retired there for a brief rest and then 
returned f o r  the evening meal. I t  consisted of rice, beans and 
fish. As there was no fruit, t h e  second course was rice and 
honey, which I am very fond of. The problem with the fish was 
than they were rather s m a l l ,  and consisted of a large head, a 
Iarge t a i l  a n d  a considerable nun~lrer of bones in between. In 
f a c t  1 was a b l e  to find no more than a piece o f  skin which 
would just a b o u t  cover a teaspoon, and even that seemed to be 
liberally s p r i n k l e d  with bones. h y w a y ,  Robin was his usual 
c o n v i v i a l  self, and we followed the meal with tea or coffee. 
Robin has become very deaf. H e  has a little hearing aid but i t  
seemed to m a k e  wee noises much of the time and was only of 
limited h e l p .  B found the best thing was 8s s i t  somewhere near 
the bearing a i d  and b l a s t  in its direction. Thus one could 
have a r e a s o n a b l e  conversation. 

I woke u p  next day for Cornnunion at 7.30 a.m. After 15 
minutes there was no one else there. However, about ten people 
t h e n  d r i f t e d  i n .  The service was really very nice and I bad 
litle dificsalty in understanding the Swahili. I even knew m~sb 
of the hymns. Afterwards w e  stood in line . Most people 
'Imbo'ed' one another but to m e  and Father i t  was again 

For information on opportunities in Tanzania please contact: 

The Director 
Tanzania Trade Centre 
8 0  Borough High Street 

London SE1 ILL 

Tel:071 407 0566 T l x :  885767 Fax: 071 403 2003 
. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  



'Shikamu' 
~reakfast consisted of the bread I had brought the 

previous day, maize porridge with some honey and canned milk 
and tea. Then we went for a walk around the village. Robin 
took me to the 'ward' where the remaining dozen or so leprosy 
patients are acconmodated. These are the much disfigured ones 
who have little hope of a normal life and wi l 1  continue to 
receive rations. There are many others in the village who do 
not need special facilities but who continue to need treatment 
since the cure takes two years to complete. W e  saw a school, 
the clinic and the library, and met numerous people. Got back 
about half way through the morning. Robin normally has a 
morning snooze and then is OK until lunch time; a further 
snooze until 3 p.m. when tea appears. I was happy to have a 
rest and read my book. I t  is extremely humid and that makes i t  
quite difficult. 

1 found another place to shower because the shower behind 
the guest quarters and Robin's one consisted of some rather 
flimsy reeds which could keep the eyes of casual bystanders 
out, but the facility consisted of a bowl of water and a cup 
with which to pour i t  over oneself. My shower had a 44g drum 
set up above which was filled daily with water and you could 
have a real shower. In the cool evening and by moonlight this 
was really very pleasant and refreshing 

The Rufiji Leprosy Trust is already thinking about what i t  
will do when leprosy is eliminated as a major problem 
hopefully, by the end of the century. I t  could be TB, AIDS, or 
other things. They have recently reduced or cut rations to 
former patients who are now able-bodied and can fend for 
themselves. The avoidance of a dependency attitude is very 
important and that is very much their aim. Robin objects to 
giving out cash but when asked to contribute to funerals and 
such like things, is a soft touch. He walked me back to my 
house because I didn't know which way to go and was rather 
nervous about meeting lions on the way. 

During the night there was considerable activity in my 
room. It could have been birds on the roof; rats playing 
around in the area above the door; bats doing their thing.1 am 
sure i t  is not what my host's predecessors experienced; they 
used to leave the door to the sitting room open at night so 
that the dogs could get in and out at will. They woke up one 
night to hear the dogs screaming; opened the bedroom door and 
came face to face with a leopard. I t  was so scared that i t  
dropped the dog and ran away. 

Breakfast, and then a walk down around the riverine 
agricultural area. They are trying to stop the banks of where 
the river comes to when in flood from collapsing by planting 
trees. I suggested that Vetiver grass might help as we1 l and 
apparently i t  is available in Tanzania. Farming must be pretty 
difficult. There are hippos and pigs to contend with as well 
as many of the usual pests and diseases. Everything looked 
pretty dry and miserable as i t  was some time since the rains. 
Lunch, rest, tea. Then I went down to the lake behind Robin's 
house. I think i t  is an old branch of the Rufij i .  Some people 
had been trying to grow vegetables d o w ~  there, but the 



problem w a s  water. I t  had to be collected in buckets from the 
lake, and apparently the water was getting more and more s a l t ,  
so the people had given up. By the way, the water w e  drink a t  
table is Bike mineral water. There is a boiling natural spring 
near the lake. Very tasty i t  is too. 

In the evening another meal with Robin, including a 
chicken. At  one point - I think Robin was possibly negotiating 
the purchase - a sinall chicken flew in through the door, 
rushed across the room jumped up onto Robin's head and flew 
out through the window. 

Robin's house consists of three rooms; the Holy of Holies, 
which is his room; the kitchen; and, the sitting room in which 
were to be seen an astonishing n m b e r  of books, many of them 
of great interest, Rut deteriorating in condition because of 
climate and insects; Robin's M E  certificate; the Queen's 
signature having surk-ived the depredations of paper-eaters. 
Also various crosses and o t h e r  things, rnemerldoes of a long 
life. H w o u l d  t h i n k  t h a t  in spite of the hardships of his 
situation, he is probably very happy and entirely content to 
remain at Kindwiti. Me has an extremely important function to 
perform, because although young people come and go, Robin goes 
on for ever and provides the continuity . . . . . . .  

TIME MwBm pblished a l n g t i a y  cover story under the title 
'The A g o n y  csf A f r i c a '  i n  its September 7th issue. On East 
Africa i t  w r o t e  'Trade bctween K e n y a  and Tanzania is supposed 
t o  be c l o s e l y  r e g u l a t e d .  A t  Namanga o n  the border, there are 
police, custorns and  i ~ m i g r r a t i s n  posts on either side . . . .  b u t  
t h e  boundary does not physically exist. Tanzanian instant 
coffee is smuggled into Kenya. Tanzania produces- fresh milk 
that is sold in sachets b u t  i t  has a short shelf life so 
Kenyan u l  era-heat- treated sni Ik is smuggled into 
Tanzania.Tanzanian gold, dianmnds and emeralds come across the 
line; s t a t e  controls on m i n i n g  in Tanzania have made smuggling 
the export route o f  choice . . . . . . '  

Would he, now that he was in retirement, and with 
hindsight, have done things differently, *alimu Nyerere was 
asked in a lengthy interview published in Volume 1 N m b e r  1 o f  
P k X I m  Fm1.M. " I n  the basic things, I would not change 
anything" he replied. " I  do not think I would change the 
Arusha k c l a r a t i o n .  With hindsight, J would have tried to 
i q l e m e n t  i t  differently. On nationalisation, either I would 



have nationalised more carefully or taken joint ventures w i t h  
the o w e r s ,  rather than nationalise outright". rural 
policies m a l i m u  would have toned down 'Siasa ni K i l i m "  
(Agriculture is Politics), the rallying cry of the 1ringa 
Declaration that Ied to villagisation. " f  would have tried to 
develop agriculture differently. Agriculture is very d i f f i c u l t  
to comunalise. I would have e ~ ~ h a s i s e d  the family but 
encouraged the people to work together. W e  wasted too much 
energy trying to develop cornunity farming. W e  could have been 
m r e  relaxed about i t  . . .  but the object would have been exactly 
the same....". 

In his retirement M a l i m u  was said to go every day to his 
farm, to inspect his cattle ( m s t  of them retirement presents 
from grateful citizens), work with a hand hoe, keep fit by 
walking ten miles some days - he dislikes an unfit appearance 
and has often told off officials who developed beer guts . . . .  

IA PULLS OUT 

After failing to take off as scheduled on April 1st this 
year as scheduled , African Joint Services which was being 
planned as the forerunner of a regional airline of the 
Preferential Trade Area (PTA) for Eastern and Southern African 
States, has received a jolt according to the October issue of 
AFRICAN BUSINESS. Zambia, which had been one of the founder 
members with Tanzania and Uganda, has w i t h d r a w  because of 
economic constraints. N e w  partners are now being sought. 

In a lengthy and well illustrated article in the November 
1992 issue of its publication HIGH LIFE, British Airways gave 
an update on safaris in Africa. 'Tanzania' the au%hor wrote, 
'for so long overshadowed by Kenya's booming safari trade, is 
at last coming into its own. Certainly, there is nothing to 
beat the spectacle o f  the wildebeest migration in the vast 
Serengeti plains. The greatest wildlife show on earth. I was 
there in February at the start of the rains when the plains 
are green and the wildebeest - all 1.2 million of them - were 
massed in the south o f  the park. I t  is an extraordinary sight. 
Most of the calves are born in the space of a couple of 
weeks.The day I arrived I saw only a handful. By the end of 
the week the plains were alive with gangling new-born 
babies . . . . .  

T IA PLANS AN ENVI W S E  

Tanzania's Minister for Tourism, Natural Resources and the 
Environment was quoted in the January 1993 issue of AFRICAN 
BUSIEJESS as having announced that the goverment i s planning 
to establish an Environment House to acc date all non- 
governmental organisations ( m ' s )  involved in conservation. 
The aim was to ensure more efficient coordination and use of 
c o m n  facilities. H e  made the announcement when welcoming 
Prince Bernhard of the Netherlands, founder President of the 



World W i d e  Fund for Nature, who was in the country to 
inaugurate Tanzania's first forest park - the Udzungwa 
M u n t a i n s  National Park in M r o g o r o  R e g i o n .  

'As the Kiswahi l i language l inks Uganda, Kenya and 
Tanzania, the taarab music of Zanzibar l inks ancient customs 
and m d e s n  behaviour9 wrote Gsaerne Ewens in a book quoted in 
the December issue of M A F R I W  LIFE. 'The music grew from 
women's wedding music (first recorded by S i t i  Binti Saad in 
1928) to today's large orchestras. The classic Swahili top 
song is 'Nlalaika' recorded by the singer MiriamMakeba. T h ~ s  
aside, however, East African music has not spread like other 
styles. Instead, i t  has been do~ninated by waves of Zairean 
influence.. . . . 

SEED FRCIM TNE LIVINGS 'IREE I NATES 

110-year old seeds from the tree under which the heart of 
the explorer David Livingstone was buried have been germinated 
at a school in Kent, according to the DAILY TEL H (October 
5). The seeds were from among several brought to Britain as 
souvenirs by one of the parents in 1882 and stored in a 
cardboard box ~n the school's archive room. The Scottish 
explorer had been found dead by his servants in May 18'93 at 
Ghitambo in what is now Zambia. They removed his heart and 
viscera in order to embalm his body and buried them in a bin 
box under a rnapundu tree. His body was later brought to 
England for burial in Westminster Abbey. Livingstone's niece 
was a pupil at the school. The seeds have been planted in the 
school greenhouse and the ones which germinated were growing 
during the s m e r  by six inches a m n t h  but the Headmistress 
fears that they will soon outgrow the greenhouse and she is 
looking for someone to adopt the trees. 

m Y PLEASED 

According t o  an article by Hans Bakker in a recent issue of 
the J SBURG STAR the Tanzanian leadership is not overly 
pleased with the end o f  the cold war and the beginning of what 
is referred to as the 'New World Order'. I t  quoted President 
&inyi as saying that Africa had become the loser. "To us i t  
remains a new order. Order in the real sense of order. W e  have 
to obey orders. In the past, when w e  were given orders by one 
side w e  could always find refuge in the other. But now . . . .  w e  
have to obey orders whether w e  like i t  or not. At present, 
with c o m d i t y  prices continuing to fall, w e  have no 
alternative but to g o  with our caps in hand and ask for 
aid.. . . "  

Similar sentiments were expressed by Ng%alimu Nyerere in an 
article he wrote in the WARDIM (November 16) 'The market 
has become religion' he wrote, 'and the m n e y  speculators 
have become the leaders of the world. S o  w e  have a 'New World 
Order9 . . . . .  there are no signs of a (real) N e w w o r l d  Order. 



M a t  we have is a world dominated and ruled by the wealthy and 
the strong . . . .  basically international affa~rs are conducted 
in accordance with the law of the jungle, where might is 
right....'. 

According to the DAILY TEL (September 7) footbai l 
violence book a new turn in Tanzania recently. Not fans v 
fans, not police v fans but police v players. m e n  Milambo 
players disputed a referee's decision in the game against 
Si&a ,  50 policemen intervened, giving some of the footballers 
a severe pasting. The goalkeeper fractured his knee and a 
defender suffered a serious rib injury. 

An MP told Parliament that the players should be paid 
covensation for the 'cruel' actions of the police. 

The m R I I E W ,  in its Septennber-October issue gave 
considerable prominence to an account of the many European 
Gownunity projects i n  Zanzibar. These include a IJS$ 31 
million project for rehabilitation of the ports of M l i n d i  in 
Z a n z i b a r  t o m  and a t  M o a n i ,  Pemba. The a v e r m e n t  hopes that 
the completed port works at m l i n d i ,  which include demlition 
of the o l d  wharf, t h e  construction of new west and north 
wharves and t h e  construction of  a new container storage area 
of 5,500 square m e t r e s ,  will facilitate plans to make i t  into 
a free p o r t .  The depth of w a t e r  aa M l i n d i  after dredging is 
now f rom 7.5 to 1 1 . 5  metres coqared w i t h  only 4 metres before 
the rehabilitation. For t h e  first time, ocean-going vessels 
w i l l  be able to sail direct to the two islands thereby 
s e d u c i n g  t r a n s i t  times, eliminating fighterage charges and 
s a v i n g  the e x p e n s e  of  taanshipent in the port of Dar es 
Salaam. A total of 543 s t e e l  piles were driven 60 metres deep 
through the ocean f l o o r  at Malindi. Each pile was filled with 
reinforced concrete and had to accept a theoretical load of 
200 tons. This had to be done after a soil investigation 
revealed t h a t  i t  would be iqossible to construct the deck by 
drilling boreholes into the ocean floor s i n c e  the coral 
l i m e s t o n e  would not b e  able to sustain the pressure. British 
contracts engineer, John Appleby, said that the works at 
m l i n d i  represented the biggest piling job ever carried out in 
East Africa. 

The has also financed the rehabilitation of the NInazi 
M j a  Hospital in Zanzibar (built in 1927) and Chake Chake 
Hospital in Pemba (built in 1914). 

The EC has provided US% 336,000 for urgent repairs to the 
House of Wonders ( b u i l t  in 1870) in Stone Town and the 
restoration of the Old Fort. 

The EC has also financed (US$ 11.5 million) the 
rehabilitation of the north feeder road in Pernba which runs 
for 38 kilometres froinmili Tano to Konde. 



The journal of the Chartered Association of Certified 
Accountants, CERTIFIED ACXBUWAhT, in its October issue 
featured Tanzania in text and illustration in recounting the 
experience of V S 0  volunteer Ai leen Lyon w h o  worked for three 
years at 'one of the largest cooperative colleges in East and 
Central Africa - the Cooperative College at Moshi'. Were she 
taught a tertiary course leading to an advanced diploma. 

'MIRACLE TREES' 

The Editor o f  the TROPICAL AGRICULTURE ASSBCIATION 
NEbLETTER (December 1992) has described a 'treasure hunt' 
under way at Mbeya for 'miracle (coffee) trees' that do not 
appear to suffer from two major diseases affecting coffee in 
the region - Leaf Rust and Coffee Berry Disease. One clue to 
the source of the disease resistance found in the miracle 
trees (some of which have been found on Kilimanjaro) is the 
elongated shape of the berries. 

DAR ES S A W  7HE BASE? 

Dar es Salaam was mentioned on the front pages of several 
South African newspapers almost every day during December 
1992. This followed attacks resulting in the deaths of white 
people by what was described as the 'Dar es Salaam based 
African People's Liberation Army (APLA) - the military wing of 
the Pan Africanist Congress (PAC) which was believed to have 
associated itself with the attacks. The Johannesburg CITIZEN 
quoted the PAC as stating that N L A  was controlled from Dar es 
Salaam. However, in spite of several attempts, South African 
journalists were unable to obtain a response from the PAC's 
office in Dar es Salaam. The Johaanesburg STAR subsequently 
reported that strong statements had been issued by the W, 
ANC, and SA Communist Party condemning statements reportedly 
made by APLA cadres, declaring war on whites. 

The December issue of NEW AFRICAN gave the latest results 
in the preliminary rounds of the 1994 World Cup. There were 
some surprises. Burundi beat Ghana 1-0. Niger held the African 
champions Cote d' Ivoire to a goalless draw and, in group H, 
'Tanzania and Madagascar slugged out a dour 0-0 draw'. 

'MISSIONARIES WILL W A Y S  BE NEEDED' 

W h e n  1 asked Archbishop John Ramadhani if missionaries 
were still needed in Tanzania he replied that they will always 
be needed because Christians need to be constantly reminded 
that they are a worldwide Church and, as partners, have much 
to learn from one another". So wrote Andrew Ashton in the 
GUILDFORD DICKESAN HERALD (November) after a visit he paid to 
St Raphael's Hospitai in Korogwe. 



TIQE BUSINESS GUIDE TO TANZANIA, 1992-1993. 120 pages. 
Available from IMI Ltd, 56 Upper Berkeley St., London W1H 7PP, 
f12.00 

IMI, Initiative Marketing International, and members of 
the Tanzania-UK Business Group have prepared this Guide with 
the Tanzania Trade Centre in London, the Board of External 
Trade and other government ministries and departments. It is 
aimed at easing the path for British businessmen into Tanzania 
in rapidly changing circumstances. Basic economic facts are 
given to show the scale of Tanzanian trading opportunities, 
including free market exchange rates to May 1992. The 
population charts show projected increase according to Regions 
(although the column giving the percentage increase is not 
clearly described). 

The core of the Guide is an account of the Government's 
reform of the national economy, starting in 1985 and leading 
to the work of the 1992 Commission for Parastatal Reform. The 
extent of privatisation proposals, from Air Tanzania, Arusha 
and Kilimanjaro coffee cooperatives to the great Tanzania 
Tourist Corporation hotels, must shake those who knew Tanzania 
and its pattern of institutions in the sixties and the 
seventies. Is nothing sacred? The Guide further lists some 
hundred investment opportunities, from construction of a 
brewery in Mwanza, to a mini cement plant in Shinyanga or a 
language teaching institute. 

Agents in the UK offering to supply goods from Tanzania are 
listed, The variety of wares they specialise in ranges from 
beeswax, cashernuts and cloves to sapphires and sisal. Among 
them are a number who specialise in Phanddirafts*8 9"gftwareP 
and "tourist curiosP. This is an area of trade yet to be fully 
realised. 'Airport art8, the outcome of a commercial 
debasement of Tanzanian traditions and expertise, is the usual 
stock in trade of these agencies. It may be in the future that 
Tanzania will, following the current examples of Zimbabwe and 
Kenya, treat these products as a significant element in 
overseas trade and how they will become an object of serious 
promotion by the Board of External Trade. 

The visiting businessmen may wish to enjoy Tanzania beyond 
the industrial estate and the Ministry anterooms, and the 
Guide devotes pages to the major and the lesser national 
parks, although there is little detail on the costs that the 
visitor who is not on package tour might meet. From its 
nature, the Guide does not warn of all pitfalls, but it does 
provide an outline of visa and immigration rules and some of 
the hurdles of registration that are required jumps for the 
visiting businessman or anyone hoping to carry on work under 
the 1972 Business Licensing Act. 



Advertisers in the Guide are not only well-known 
multinationals but also leading Tanzanian companies, 
manufacturing, banking, including the British High Commission 
in Dar es Salaam reminding us that 'British is still best1 and 
a substantial notice encouraging membership of the Britain- 
Tanzania Society. The Guide presents an encouraging picture of 
the nation in change. 

Warren Shaw 

THE PTIONAh. mSICAL IISSTRmMTS OF TANZAWIA. Compiled by G 
W Lewis and E G Makala. Edited by J C Bangsund. Published by 
The Music Conservatoire of Tanzania. 1990. 

The main section of this book comprises 68 pages, and 
lists the various musical instruments found in Tanzania, 
giving brief descriptions of them and their mode of 
manufacture, the manner in which they are played, and their 
uses in the context of the social life of the people. 

The introduction is excellent, and has much to say about 
the all important aspect of the place of music in society and 
the part that the instruments play in social occasions. 
Mention is also made of the various different cultures 
involved, including Arabic, "Modern African", and Western, 
although the influences of these are not discussed in great 
detail, the purpose of the book being to concentrate on the 
wtraditionalw music and its instruments. In Tanzania, music 
and dance is still very much a part of people" lives, in 
spite of outside influences. 

The instruments are classified according to the Mornbostel- 
Sachs system, which places them in four main groups; 
1. Idiophones (@sself-sounding" instruments), sounds being 
produced by, for instance, shaking, as with maracas, or 
striking, as w i t h  xylophones, 
2 ,  Membranophones, such as drums using a stretched skin. 
3 ,  Aeropnones, which comprise (a) horns and trumpets, (b) 
flutes, and (c) reed instruments. 
4. Chordophones: stringed instruments, whether plucked or 
bowed, with or without resonators. 

The book covers an extremely wide range of instruments from 
most of Tanzania's ethnic groups. In view of this, I wish that 
the authors/compilers had envisaged a much larger volume than 
that produced; there would then have been scope for more 
detailed descriptions of the instruments and the ways in which 
they are played. It is difficult to describe accurately the 
intricacies of playing some of the more complex stringed 
instruments; for example in the case of the ndono, a musical 
bow, there is little hope of giving an adequate account of how 
it is played in the short space allotted. 

Another criticism I have concerns the layout; it is not at 
first obvious exactly where an account of a particular 
instrument actually begins. It might have been better if each 
new instrument (or group of instruments) had begun on a fresh 
page, or had been headed by the name of the instrument in bold 
type, rather than (in most cases) by the illustration. 

The drawings, by J Masanja, are most beautifully done. 



There are one or two i n s t a n c e s  where an extra drawing of 
somebody playing the instrument would be useful, especially in 
the section on Chordophones,  but the ix;s trrumeil ts  themselves 
are very c l e a r l y  drawn. 

The book also contains twcr v e r y  useful appendices, the 
first of which lists the various ethnic groups, their 
locations, and the instruments used, T h e  second acts as an 
al.phha$etical index, coaitaining over 100 names of instrumesats 
referred to in the text, 

I strongly recommend this hook as an introduction to those 
interested in pursuing the subject further, and hope that the 
Music Conservatoire will, in due course, publish a ~ P I C ~  more 
detailed survey of traditional music and instruments in 
Tanzania, 

John Brearl y 

BRJMISlfOmliCBiE WPmm SeXRWYS ON THE C(4UaV8F TPIPBZMPW 1988- 
89, T .  Bregnballe et al. International Council for Bird 
Preservation Study Report No. 43. 1990. 

The Tanzanian and Danish Sections of the International 
Council for Bird Preservation jointly carried out this bird 
survey covering approximately 10% of the Tanzanian coastline, 
which lies on the major migration routes for waders. Birds 
were counted from the end of January to the beginning of March 
1988189 along a 200 km stretch of coast centering on the 
Rufiji Delta and in Zanzibar and the Lindi Region with the 
aims of : 
1. describing the occurrence and distribution of birds, 
especially waders, along the coast during the northern winter; 
2. evaluating the importance of possible threats to the 
coastal ecosystem; 
3 ,  including Tanzanian students and Game Officers in practical 
field ornithology. 

The report is clearly laid out with maps showing migration 
routes, counting sites and types of coastal morphology (e.g. 
barren sandflats, mangrove, flats of fossil coral), followed 
by tables giving exact locations of counting sites each with a 
brief description of the habitat, state of the tide and time 
spent and method adopted for counting. Then follow the tables 
of actual counts including density per kilometre in chosen 
areas, 

There is a physical description of the regions visited and 
a discussion on the accuracy and interpretation of counts, the 
importance of sites, threats and impacts and recommendations 
for future research, 

The most numerous groups of birds counted were waders, 
terns and egrets, but the coast of Tanzania constitutes an 
important cover for populations of several species. 
Ornithologically speaking, it has not been comprehensively 
described - the team discovered a previously unknown wintering 
area for the Lesser Black-beaked Gull, Herring Gull and 
Caspian Tern. As the report rndkes clear, only if counts are 
made regularly and widely will the importance of areas for 
wintering, breeding and stopovers become apparent, so telling 



us more about which areas have priority for conservation and 
how they contribute to the annual world migration pattern. 

At the time of the report, the team say ', , .the present 
extent of exploitation of resources as well as the extent of 
disturbance had few and only small-scale negative effects on 
waterbirds nesting and foraging'. They describe the effects of 
mangrove reducti-on on habitats and disturbance to birds hy 
l.lniruans and rats; the effect of fishing on bird food supply is 
unknown, but presumably minimal in these parts. 

However, the effect of illegal dynamite fishing is inimical 
to the marine ecosystem and inevitably can be effectively 
controlled only by the Tanzaniarn authorities: the report 
points to the lack of resources and destruction of Iscal 
fisheries. 

The birdwatcher in Tanzania can use the report (with 
allowances for shifting sandbars etc.) to visit the sites 
covered by the report. Note that the team fulfilled their aims 
without problems ,- visas causing Post time i n  1988 and a sunk 
yatch in 1989, but birdwatchers do not lack perseverance and 
time waiting is usually put to watching,.. 

Cherridah Coppard 

TmZmIW AND THE %&W: THE D Y N M I C S  BP LIB IZATIOH. Morace 
Campbell and Howard Stein, eds. Westview Press. Colorado. 
1992.  2IPpp. 

Since the late 9970s the economic crisis has thrown 
Tanzania into turmoil. Severe balance of payments problem, 
rising inflation, falling production and living standards 
meant that t h e  country could n o t  conti.nne on this path and 
something had to be done. Adjustment of the economy was 
inevitable,but what kind of adjustment and vl.th what 
consequences, and at what cost to the population? This book 4s 
one of the first comprehensive attempts to address these 
questions. 

The most important contribution of the book is that the 
authors take a historical approach to the economic and social 
problems of Tanzania and try to locate the debate on 
adjustment po1icj.e~ in the dynamics of social change in 
Tanzania. With regard to the latter point the book goes beyond 
the usual analysis that puts all the blame for the adoption 
and impact of the adjustment on the IMF and the World Bank, 
The book is divided into nine chapters dealing with the 
political and social implications of economic liberalization 
in Tanzania. 

Kiondo (ch. 2) argues that the nature of economic reforms 
in Tanzania is shaped by external as well as internal forces 
in the private sector - commercial interests and the Bnouveau 
richesr of the smuggling cum export/impost business - who 
support the full reform programme and those - mainly in the 
productive sectors of agriculture and industry - who want a 
limited and controlled reform. The latter group has some 
measure of support from those within the sector whose 
interests are threatened by the reform project, While the 



battle is fought between these groups over the shape and 
timing of the restructuring programme the masses of the 
Tanzanian people are kept out of the discussions. The 
'demobilizing~haracter of the political structure in 
Tanzania (Campbell, ch. 5) which had brought all forms of 
political and trade union activities under the umbrella of the 
one party rule with its one class populist ideology had meant 
that the opposition to the restructuring of the Tanzanian 
economy remained fragmented. 

The theme of struggle between different fractions of the 
ruling class and the changing political alliances is repeated 
throughout the book. In the final chapter Samoff argues that 
over time the governing class (as opposed to the ruling class) 
has tilted towards its external allies. As the "free market' 
ideology takes root in the wake of the structural adjustment 
programmes, creation and nurturing of a kodermlizinrg middle 
classy (which in my view is already there) will lead to the 
formation of the other alliances between the governing class 
and the emerging class interests, 

The ending of the populist nationalist ideology also means 
the restructuring of its social and economic policies that for 
three decades emphasized the meeting of the basic needs of the 
people, The commitment to this objective came out of the 
struggle for independence and had remarkable results. But 
these gains are in jeopardy now because of the cuts in social 
expenditure. 

As far as education is concerned, Roy-Caanpbeli (ch. 8 )  
points out that the return of school fees is undermining the 
universal primary education (primary school enrolment dropped 
by 10 percent between 1984 and 1988). This has come on top of 
poor working conditions and very low salaries, over-crowded 
classes and limited access to secondary schools that has in 
turn led to the mushrooming of private tuition classes and 
m c~&oals, 7 Roy-Campbell also draws our attention to the broader 
issue of the relationship between knowledge, kanquage and 
state legitimation, In her view the 1987-91 project (funded by 
Brbtish aid of f1.46 millian) to improve the teaching of 
English in secondary schools was yet another manifestation of 
a fundamental shift in an educational policy that for three 
decades promoted Africanisation of the curricula and the use 
of Kiswahili as the medium of instruction. 

The crisis in the social services is not confined to 
education. The inevitable outcome of the free market approach 
to the provision of social services is the emergence of a two 
tier system with all its inequitable consewences. It is easy 
to blame the economic crisis on the egalitarian policies of 
the past. But it is important to note that, as this book 
successfully demonstrates, the ideological shift followed the 
gradual shift of power away from peasants, workers, students 
and radical sections of the ruling party, and towards the 
business interests. 

As for the impact of adjustment on women Vourela (ch. 6 )  
argues that economic crisis has led to a crisis of 
reproduction (of human labour within the family and in the 
society at large). Reduction of funds for the health sector, 



and cutting of food subsidies has increased the pressure on 
women who have to spend more effort on their traditional 
caring activities, and, at the same time, engage in petty 
trade and other cash earning activities to supplement family 
income. 

H.Stein (ch. 4) provides a good summary of the economlc 
conditions under the IMP supported adjustment package. He 
shows that a number of policy measures (credit restrictions 
and increased prices of agricultural inputs ) have in fact 
reduced production despite the stated objectives of 
adjustment. Devaluation has also reduced the final prices 
(producer prices adjusted for the cost of processing 
agricultural products for export) paid to farmers. He goes on 
to argue that liberalization has not led to a socio-economic 
shift, and 'it has simply been a device for perpetuating state 
hegemony in the crisis at the expense of most of the 
population. ( 8 0 )  In his view the bureaucratic class has been 
able to strengthen its position, whatever the outcome of the 
adjustment programme, 

I find the concept of a bureaucratic class problematic, as 
it presumes a degree of common interest which is hard to find 
within the bureaucracy as a whole, especially in single-party 
political structures in which the party has an eclectic and 
populist ideology. Moreover, I cannot see how we can talk of a 
strengthening state when the state functions cannot be 
performed because of lack of finance and facilities and 
because of the low morale of civil servants, who have to 
divide their time between state duties and other income 
earning activities. 

The book is quite up-to-date with regard to statistics and 
issues that are currently of concern to Tanzanians. There is 
also much in the book that is of relevance to other countries. 
We need more such books if we are going to have a better 
understanding of the process and dynamics of the social impact 
af orthodox adjustment policies in developing countries. 

Hahmood Messkoub 

TIBQIEBG m S m m C f M G  HH A G R T m L  POLICY mPOM:  T 1 4 N Z m l A ,  
David Booth. Development Policy Review. Vol.9 no.4. Dec, 1991.  

David Booth uses a field study of the Iringa area to 
examine the effects of timing and sequencing on the success of 
reforms. Me looks not just at the effects of reforms, but also 
at unachieved potential, in a clearly explained and well 
integrated article. 

The case study is set against a background of more general 
work on sequencing, particularly the usual requirement that 
IMF reforms of pricing structures precede World Bank measures 
to increase supply. Thus the much vaunted reactions to higher 
prices for agricultural goods are impossible or severely 
muted, increasing hardship for those having to pay such 
prices. 

Booth's study of Iringa is fascinating both to those 
familiar with Tanzania and as a case study. Me traces the 
history of liberalization from 1984 ,  and shows that its 



partial nature produced disappointing results, The arguments 
for reform are based on the importance of pricing signals, 
particularly in supply, where years of inadequate returns have 
depressed output, especially in the agricultural sector, But 
if prices rise without the infrastructure necessary to produce 
reaction (increased output, switched demand) the price rises 
will merely cause hardship to consumers, including producers 
who must pay more for agricultural inputs. Booth argues that 
while reforms have brought some benefits these are less than 
they might have been and are still heavily dependent on 
overseas aid. 

One encouraging result emerges from the analysis of ethnic 
distribution of benefits from reforms. These have been 
distributed across racial groups, and have accrued to new 
African enterprises, as well as Arab and Asian owned 
businesses. Booth notes the greater discretion surrounding the 
African businesses, but it is clear that they have benefited 
none the less. The Africanisation is particularly significant 
in a region that he describes as ,largely Europeant at 
independence, and the centre of a number of earlier European 
agricultural experiments. 

On a number of fronts Booth finds that the partial nature 
of reforms has frustrated the full realisation of their 
advantages. He pinpoints remaining bureaucracies and transport 
as two areas which still block the full response to exchange 
rates and price changes. In the context of earlier aid debates 
(particularly given the U.K. involvement in road construction 
in Tanzania) it is interesting to see these needs highlighted 
in the wake of fiscal and market reforms. It demonstrates, as 
does the entire article, the interdependence of the economic 
system and the very importance of sequencing suggested in the 
article. 

Most of the analysis is economic but David Booth is a 
sociologist, and ends by examining the social strains that 
this patchy reform engenders, As noted above this is not 
primarily ethnic in Iringa, but resentment is generated 
against a mixed race class of beneficiaries, including 
Africans. However Booth is concerned that these tensions might 
take on an ethnic dimension in the country as a whole, and is 
concerned about this. It is not entirelv clear that better 
sequencing would necessarily imply more even benefits, since 
unfortunately efficiency and equity do not necessarily go 
together. But David Boothrs article provides a clear analysis 
and vivid picture of the present reforms - their success, 
missed potential and possible dangers. 

Catherine Price 

PUBLIC SECTOR P W S O N N S  m A G  IN 
CURRWT PROBLEMS AND POSSIBILITIES. Harry Taylor. University 
of Manchester. Public Administration and Development. Vo1.12 
pp 193-207. Oct. 1992. 

Following a brief visit to three developing countries in 
sub Saharan Africa (Tanzania, Kenya and Zimbabwe) to study 
public sector personnel systems, the author reviews personnel 



practices in civil service and parastatal organisations. 
Harry Taylor argues that Personnel Management in LDC.s (as 

exemplified by his study) tends to be reactive and 
concentrates on house-keeping functions including maintaining 
of records, administering conditions of service, monitoring 
manpower levels etc. This is in contrast to the situation 
obtaining in developed countries where, he argues, the 
personnel management function transcends basic house-keeping 
activities and includes making a contribution to 
argar~isatisnal strategic planning. 

I have a number of diffi.culties with: (a) the authorbs 
findings on the state of public personnel management in the 
countries studied and the generalisations emanating from those 
findings; jb )  his assumptions on the state of public personnel 
management in developed countries; and (c) the agenda for 
reform proposed by the author. 

The author ought to be informed that in the three 
countries, and one co:~"; generai.ise for most E n g l i s h  speaking 
Africa, strategic tasks in relation to the personnel function 
in govesnment,/parastataIs would not be taking place at the 
individual ministry/firm level, in the civil service these are 
performed centrally by the Directorate of Personnel Management 
in the case of Kenya, the Civil Service Department of the 
Presidentds office in Tanzania, and by the Ministry of Public 
Service in Zimbabwe, Moreover, the CivilJPublic Service 
Commissions of the three countries perform some essential 
strategi.~ arianagement functions for their civil servi.ces. Since 
strategic direction tasks are performed centrally, the 
personnel function at a level of t%?e ministry tends, of 
necessity, to concentrate on house-lreagii-ig functions. These 
central persorrnel agencies have been especially involved in 
strategic type o f  functions since structural adjustment 
reforms in the three countries began three years ago, As part 
of that reform process for example, the Tanzania Civil Service 
has undertaken a review of the size and cost of the civil 
service; is reviewing measures for strengthening management of 
personnel records as well as the upgrading of skill levels of 
senior and middle level civil service personnel. 

With regard to the parastatals, most parastatal firms 
operate under the direction of holding companies and., in these 
circumstances, organisations? strategic planning including for 
the personnel function, would tend to performed at the 
parent/holding company level. A t  the individual firm level, 
therfore, personnel managers concentrate on house-keeping 
tasks. 

A more valid criticism of the state of personnel management 
in these countries would have focused on the extent to which 
the house-keeping functions including recruitment, 
administering the conditions of service, staff welfare 
administration etc. are not performed properly. The factors 
which the author cites to explain why personnel management has 
not bothered to address strategic i.ssues including political 
interference, absence of a critical mass of personnel 
management experts, and the historical legacy - personnel 
management is a residual activity in public administration, do 



explain even better why house-keeping personnel management 
functions are performed badly. 

There is evidence to demonstrate that political 
interference has on many occasions made it difficult to 
recruit public service personnel on merit; and evidence to 
show how political interference has made it difficult for 
personnel management departments to focus on strategic issues. 

We do not want to go into an argument with the author with 
regard to his important point, ie: his claim that in developed 
countries the personnel management function tends to focus 
more on strategic than on house-keeping issues. As he himself 
admits, even in these countries the focus on strategic issues 
is a recent phenomenon in public service organisations. Within 
the British Civil Service, for example, it can only have come 
to the fore since the setting up of Executive Agencies. Until 
recently, strategic personnel management functions were 
performed, if at all, in the Treasury and the Civil Service 
Department, for the entire civil service. At the Department 
level, personnel management concentrated on house-keeping 
functions. Some improvements have been made and there is now 
greater involvement by personnel managers in organisational 
strategic activities. 

There have also been, improvements, however, in the way 
house-keeping personnel management functions are carried out 
in these countries and the positive developments have been 
due, in part, to reduced incidence of political interference, 
and the presence of a critical mass of personnel management 
experts which, in turn, made it possible for the development 
of personnel management as a profession. 

In the light of the foregoing observations concerning the 
state of personnel management, our prescription on improving 
the personnel function in Sub-Saharan Africa's public sector 
would be somewhat different from the author's and would 
include the following: 
1. Upgrade the status of personnel management in government 
departments and at firm level in parastatals. This will 
involve making the function a more discrete activity than is 
presently the case. 
2. Noting that the size of the civil services and personnel 
parastatal sectors are such that they may not always call for 
the establishment of capacity for strategic personnel 
management at the department or single firm level, there is 
need to strengthen the working of the personnel agencies in 
government and parent parastatal levels which are already in 
existence. 
3. There is need to reform the entire machinery of public 
administration in these countries. It is only in that way that 
many of the problems which afflict personnel management in 
these countries can be addressed. If there is no overall 
strategic planning in the governmental machinery, why should 
one expect to have strategic planning for the personnel 
function? 
4. The need for enhanced professionalism in personnel 
management is an imperative in these countries and leadership 
in this direction can come from the private sector. 

Gelase Mutahaba 



~ T E Z F B  OF THE RAIN GOD (Channel 4 Wildlife Programme). 
December 2 1  1 9 9 2 .  

On 21st December Channel 4 showed an outstanding film 
based on the wildlife of the Ngorongoro Crater. It was indeed, 
as the narrator said, a 'story withput parallel" The 
narrative was brilliant; the pictures of the animals and the 
scenery of the crater, and even more, the musical background, 
all contibuted to a film deserving of much credit. 

A clear vision of what the Ngorongoro crater is all about 
was given. Basically, the crater ( stretching for ten miles 
across) is a vast home that displays nearly all the species of 
wildlife found in the dark continent. There are over twenty 
thousand animals. But Ngorongoro is not just renowned for its 
animals; the place is full of forests, lakes, and even 
volcanos can be seen, 

Something worth knowing is why in that tiny land can the 
glory and majesty of Africa be magnified. It is said that the 
main secret is the fresh water which spurts from the mountains 
and the walls of the crater, enabling the existence of the 
animals all year round - they don't even need to hibernate, 
The Ngorongoro is called "the milk and honey for the animalsp, 
In November each year the East winds of the Indian Ocean known 
to be accompanied by the 'Black God", bring even more water to 
the crater. 

The history of Ngorongoro goes back more than two million 
years. It is said to have been a home for many nomadic tribes 
in years past, and more recently the Maasai, who have now 
settled on the highlands surrounding and overlooking the 
crater, The ashes that gush from the volcano are later 
distributed on the Ngorongoro soils where they deposit 
abundant amounts of nutrients that fertilise the soil, thus 
encouraging the growth of the savannah grasses, 

The animal life at Ngorongoro comprises the hunters and 
the hunted. Lions and spotted hyenas are believed to be the 
most invincible predators. It was also noted that more lions 
and hyenas exist in this place than in any other comparable 
place in Africa, Among the herbivores the dominant group are 
the wildebeests which account for over a third of the whole 
animal population found in the crater. 

Perhaps the Ngorongoro is one of the greatest marvels left 
in Africa. What can be missed? Elephants, black rhino, 
buffalos, baboons, zebras, vultures and many other birds and 
animals can be seen. 

Philip Fakudze 

S%BBEGmY IN TMZWWIA. J . K .  Shija. Dar es Salaam University 
Press, 1991.  56 pages. 

'Fhls is a historical survey from 1877 when Tanzania was 
first introduced to western type scientific medicine by the 
Church Missionary Society Hospital at Mamboya near Mpwapwa; 
the arrival of five German military 8surgeonsQin 1838 at 
med~cal headquarters in Bagamoyo; the opening of the Sewa 
Hadji Hospital in Dar es Salaam in 1883 (following donation of 



12 400 rupees by a wealthy Indian merchant of the same name); 
the first qualified Tanzanian medical practitioner (Joseph R. 
Mutahangarwa in 1940); and, Tanzania's own Medical School in 
1963. 

But the most useful part of the book is the 27 tables 
arising from a 1982 questionnaire sent to the six main 
institutions undertaking major surgery including an analysis 
of surgical admissions, surgical beds, staff problems etc. 
Among current problems mentioned are the Pcinderella9ubjects 
anaesthesiology and pathology in medical education. Several 
recommendations are made for improvements so as to ensure 
"surgery for all by the year 2000'. 

QTHW PUBLICATIONS 

POREIGM A I D  NEGOTIATIONS - THE SWEDISH TAMZPLNIA A I D  D I  
Ole Elgstrom. Avebury, Ashgate Publishing Ltd. 1992. 179 
pages. This book or case study endeavours to treat foreign aid 
negotiations in a scientific way through four approaches, 
contextual, organisational, cybernetic - cognitive and power 
approaches. The author refers to what he describes as the 
schizophrenic nature of Swedish Aid bargaining behaviour - 
from basically persuasive strategies to very tough demands. 

COWSWVATIBN m BIODIVIWSITU OF IKA, F. C. Roest . 
Bulletin of the Technical Centre for Agricultural and Rural 
Cooperation. Wageningen, The Netherlands, 1990. A 3-page 
summary of an international symposium. 

I T I O N  STWWS m D  THE RISK O F  MORTAEI'IPU PW CHILDREN 6-36 
M O m S  OLD I N  T - Z M I A ,  Olivia Yambi et.al of Cornell 
University. Food and Nutrition Bulletin, vo1.13, no.4. 1991. 

W G I N G  BY A mm. AN A a I V E  L ING PACK. Leeds 
Development Education Centre. 1992. This learning pack is 
designed for use in schools by 13-19 year olds. It focusses on 
issues of international trade and debt using cotton production 
in Tanzania as a case study. 

W A N  E M 4 r I R O m N T A L  DEGRADATION I N  T A N Z M I A .  Michael Yhdego of 
the Technical University of Denmark. Environment and 
Urbanization, Vol. 3,No. 1. 1991. 6 pages. This fact and 
figure filled paper is a litany of environmental problems in 
Dar es Salaam - especially in the Msimbazi river - which makes 
depressing reading. 

PISWING OUT THE GENE POOL. Brian OfRiordan. Appropriate 
Technology Vol.18 No.4. 1992. 4 pages. This paper mentions the 
damage caused in Lake Victoria by the disappearance of the 
small nutritious fish species belonging to the genus 
Naplochromis of which 200 species used to be found in the 
Lake. 



I N G  WAG-NT I N  DEVELOPING E S  WITH 
REFE3RE3NCE TO THE TAWZANIAW T E C T I L E  U. N.A.J. 

Hastings and K.A.B. Msimangira of the Monash University, 
Australia. ~nternational Journal of Public Sector Management, 
Vo1.5 No.2. 1992. 8 pages. 

TNE PAYOFF O F  D -SCALE PHOSPIEATE MIME AI"ID 
BEElEPICIATING OP-TION I N  THE PglaEYA REGION O F  TBrCZmIA. W. 
van Vuuren and J . G .  Hamilton of the University of Guelph, 
Canada. World Development, Vol.20, No.6. 1992. 12 pages. 

EXPERIGNCES I N  m O L I S T I C  W-TW Dmm AP4OIdG THE U S A 1  
O F  TWE ARUSHIA B e G I O N ,  T m Z M I A .  Rev. Gabriel Kimirei etaal. 
Contact Vo1.18, No. 124. 1992, 12 pages. 

CWIW) XTION m D  B PFPQ@ESSES IN m T M Z M I M  
V I k j 4 6 E S .  Margaret A. Wandel and Gerd Holmboe-Ottesen of the 
University of Oslo. Health Policy and Planning; 7 ( 2 ) .  1992. 

M m  PATIfWAYS TO P M D U S ~ I A L I S A T I O H  I N  TAPIIZMIAr W E O m i P I g l A Z  m 
S W T E G I C  @$)NSIDERATIONS. I D S  Bulletin, Vol. 23, No. 3. 1 9 9 2 .  6 
pages. 

S P O R T  SEerCpR (World Bank Working Paper WPS 356). Ian G. 
Weggie and Michael Quick. World Bank. 1990. 32 pages. 

N m  T E C m O I m I E S  -D EN"P"EBPRS:SE D PmBB.?P I N  mla, Scott 
Tiffin &.al. Organisation for Economic Co-operation and 
Development. 1992. 212 pages including examples (from the 
extractive industries) from Angola, Zimbabwe and Tanzania, 

MATmA4, mm, CHILD FEEDING M D  1TlOH IN W T M Z W I A ,  
Hargereta Wandel and Gerd HoSmboe-Ottesen. Food and Nutrition 
Bulletin. Vol-14, No-1. Pages 49-54. 1992. 

NON-PRIPLi9BY E%Ch"ORTS O F  -1- ='.S: PLBW 
HELPED? D B and L J Truett. Journal of Developing Areas. J u l y  
9992. Pages 457-474. Examines the impact of the United Statesd 
generalised system of preferences on four African economies 
including Tanzania. 

W 1 R O  I m A m  A S S E S S  P O R D  
Biswas and S B C Agarwala. Butterworth-Heinemann. 1992. 249 
pages. This has examples from four countries including 
Tanzania 

D m W I P I F I G  INSTIIGUTIOMA9, CWPACITY M THE mDS O F  THE 
URBAPJ POOR: E X P m I E W C E  I N  m U A ,  T m Z A N I A  AND Z M I A .  Carole 
Rakodi. Cities. August 1991. Pages 228-243. 

S: O F  S T R  P R O G M S  ON -I@- WOWB 
F AWD F OLDS. Jean M Due and G N 
Gladwin. American Journal of Agricultural Economics. 1991, 30 
pages. Covers Malawi, Zambia and Tanzania. 



RUBOHW ISLAND 

I was particularly pleased to hear news of Rubondo Island 
National Park in the last issue of the Bulletin because this 
was the last major initiative of Peter Achard, then Senior 
Game Warden in the Game Department, before serious illness 
forced his retirement, 

Peter can no longer read, but I am hoping his family will 
be able to convey to him that work he started still continues. 

Roger Searle 

I would like to give two comments on the review of my paper 
'The Challenge faced by the Building Materials Industries in 
Developing Countries in the 1990's: with special reference to 
Tanzaniar in the September Bulletin. We seem to share the same 
views on the future of this sector in the 90s. 

The point which I disagree with is the suggestion that I 
tend to confuse "the large scale modern construction sector 
and the small scale traditional domestic sector'. The 
classification which is suggested was first introduced in this 
sector by OPBrien and Turin in the 1960s. They argued that in 
developing countries there are four separate sectors of 
construction, viz, qnternational Modern', 8National Modern8, 
'National Conversionalr and qraditionalr; each of which make 
different demands upon the building materials industries and 
is supplied by correspondingly separate building materials 
sectors. I find this approach quite misleading and untrue. 

I also wish to let the reviewer know that the author was a 
'she' not a 

Dr. Aida U. Kisanga 
P 

The Septewer issue of the Bulletin, included an 
advertisement by Janus Publishing Co. As a result, my wife got 
in touch with them regarding a manuscript entitled 'Juma's 
Goat and other stories8. It was accepted and has just been 
published in time for Christmas. It is a book written for 11- 
13 year alds about a fictional Tanzanian school boy who wanted 
a bicycle more than anything else. His rich uncle could have 
given him a bicycle, but gave him a goat in order to teach him 
patience and to learn to start from what is at hand. 
Ultimately Juma does get a bicycle. The stories have a 
development moral in them and are also concerned with ecology. 
It should prove interesting reading to children with African 
interests. 

S.v.Sicard 



The meeting for those at Lushoto School from 1942-6, 
announced in the January Bulletin, duly took place over the 
weekend of August 22nd in Lugano, Switzerland. It was attended 
by twenty-six people from England, Kenya and Switzerland, 
including husbands and wives. Gazing down from a mountain 
restaurant at the Swiss Alps, Lushotonians fondly remembered 
mostly happy school days in very different surroundings fifty 
years ago, 

The friendships formed then between very small children far 
from Aome and well educated in difficult circumstances, were 
very strong and have been helped by the reunion of 1989 and 
the hard work of the Englers of Lugano. 

We are now all looking forward to the next reunion in Kent 
in 1993. 

Jane Gibbs 

PRIVATISATION GUXDELTNES 

The Warld Bank Mission in Tanzania has issued proposed 
guidelines for what was described in the BUSINESS TIMES 
(Deceaer 4) as a programme for Government withdrawal from the 
running of economic enterprises. 

The Bank was said to consider that the programme would be a 
famidable challenge but could bring Tanzania to the forefront 
of the process of "divestiturep in Sub Saharan Africa. 

According to the guidelines, more than half of the regional 
cooperative unions would be liquidated, most regional trading 
companies would be auctioned and many regional transport 
companies would be sold by tender. 

Only the Tanzania Cigarette Company and the Mtibwa Sugar 
Estates would remain relatively unchanged by the privatisation 
exercise because they are scheduled to make part of their 
shares available to private investors. Air Tanzania 
Corporation and Tanzania Breweries would undergo partial trade 
sale 

Several other good performing companies would be subject to 
full trade sale including MECCO, the Friendship Textile Mills, 
National Pharmaceuticals, Williamson Diamonds, Tanzania 
Distilleries, Minjingu Phosphate Company, Sabuni Industries, 
Mwanza Textiles, Tanzania Sheet Glass and Nyanza Glass Works. 

Enterprises scheduled for sale by tender include Darbrew, 
Tanzania Hides and Skins, National Steel Corporation, and the 
National Engineering Company. 

Several other enterprises would enter into a lease of 
assets - Husoma Textiles, Morogoro Polyester Textiles and 
Southern Paper Mills. 

Enterprises scheduled for liquidation include the Tanzania 
Shoe Company, Tanita, Rubber Industries and Tanzania Instant 
Coffee. 

Joint venture arrangements are already under way in the 
case of the New Africa Hotel, Tanzania Railways Hotels, 
Tangold Products Ltd and Landrover Tanzania Ltd. 
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